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Newsletter 23-24
SCHOOL YEAR

Week 4
August 28-Sept 1, 2023
FRANKLIN FALCONS

franklinphoneticschool.com
"2011 Blue Ribbon School”

Every Friday is a 1 hour early release day

September
4 -Labor Day-No School
12 - Lions club student eye screening
20- Picture day

October
6 - End of First Quarter
9 -13 - Fall break - no School
18 -Choir performance @ 1:12 pm

19 - Choir performance @ 6:00 pm
20 - Band trip @ 8:30 am
25-27 - Report cards/ conferences- 2 hr early release
31 - Spirit and Pride assembly @ 1:12 pm

November
1- First day of American Indian Heritage
7- Student Council election day
10- Veterans day- no school
15- Picture retake day/activity
10 - Veterans day
21 - Early release
22-23 - Thanksgiving break - no school
29- Spirit and Pride assembly @ 1:12 pm
30- Band concert @ 1:12 pm

Progress reports will be emailed to parents on
September 8th.

Online school picture ordering- mylifetouch.com

Student Picture code: EVT2D8RV4 Group
Code: EVTQFZDCV

A reminder not to drop your children off at the Jr.
High office before 8:15 a.m.

Franklin Parents and Guardians, please email the school
to excuse your child's absence. Include your child's
name, grade, dates they will be absent, and the
REASON for their absence.
chrisbronson@fppspv.net
stacibarker@fppspv.net

Remember that you can access your child’s grade
through the Tyler SIS parent portal.

Reminder Parents and Guardians bring your pink
card to dismissal to pick up your student or
students.

Stories of the week
Ms. Sahagun

Ms. Sahagun is the 6th grade ELA teacher
and teaches half of 7th grade ELA. She is a
new staff member here at Franklin. This is
her second year teaching. She was born and
raised here in Prescott Valley. She was an
insurance provider before working here. She
enjoys working with the students and
learning more about them. During covid-19
she was in Japan and taught English.

By Jonathan B. and Brilynn D.

http://mylifetouch.com/
mailto:chrisbronson@fppspv.net


Hello Franklin Families. I would like to
introduce myself as the new principal at
Franklin School. My name is Dr. Kristen
Goode and I am returning after having
been an administrator here at Franklin
from 2008-2013. I am excited to be back
and I look forward to working with you
all. Please feel free to contact me with
any questions.
Dr. Kristen Goode
kristengoode@fppspv.net

Theme of the week

The theme of the week is rain. It is a very
rainy last week. The definition of rain is water
falling in drops condensed from vapor in the
atmosphere. This is a new thing we are doing
to add something fun to the newsletter.

Student story of the week

Issac AR.

Issac is in 8th grade. He has been here for 3
years. He was born in California. He is 13
years old. When he was little he thought that
hotels were owned by one person and it was
their house and they were kind enough to
share it.

2023 Volleyball Schedule
Monday, August 21 3:30 Franklin Vs Acorn at
Acorn - WIN!!!

Monday, August 28 3:30 Franklin V.S Kirkland
at Acorn -Win

Wednesday, August 30 4:00 Franklin V.S
Bagdad at Bagdad -Loss

Wednesday, September 6 5:30 Franklin V.S
Basis at Basis

Monday, September 11 3:30 Franklin V.S
Trinity A at Trinity

Wednesday, September 13 3:30 Franklin V.S
Trinity B at Trinity

Monday, September 18 3:30 Franklin V.S PV
Charter at Acorn

Wednesday, September 20 4:00 Franklin V.S
Bagdad at Bagdad

Monday, September 25 4:30 Franklin V.S
Sacred Heart at Sacred Heart

Wednesday, September 27 3:30 Franklin V.S
PV Charter at Acorn

Playoff and Championship- October, 2 and 4
TBAC

Class of the week
Woodshop

Woodshop is a fun class where you get to
make things out of wood using different tools.
Some of the tools are the lathe, scroll saw,
sander to round off the rough edges, and
more.The teacher in woodshop is Mr.
Bockman. You get to make puzzles, robots,
piggy banks, baseball bats, and so much more.
You can take woodshop as a class in Jr. High.
You can also try it out in 5th grade as an after
school class.

.
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Dear Franklin Families:

We would like to inform you about some
changes that are happening here at Franklin
School. Firstly, Dr. Gabaldon has graciously agreed
to move to our special education department. As Dr
Gabaldon is a certified reading specialist in addition
to being a credentialed special education teacher,
this will allow us to offer even more quality services
to our children. She will also be helping our
administrators at the Phoenix campus as they
approach their 5 year review.

Dr. Kristen Goode will be moving back into
the role of Principal. Dr. Goode was our principal
many years ago and is happy to be returning to this
position. She is a credentialed administrator with
experience as a school leader dating back to 2008
and was administrator here at Franklin when we
earned our National Blue Ribbon Award in 2011.

In addition to this change, there are some
staffing changes happening in our Junior High
department. Because Dr. Goode will have to leave
her English teaching duties, we will be bringing
back Ms. Kaci Mansell to fill this position. Ms.
Mansell will be taking over 6th and 8th grade
English classes and will be assisting in the ELL
department. Mrs. Anita Sahagun will be teaching
both 7th grade English classes and will serve as
our primary ELL coordinator.

In Social Studies, we have sadly had to
replace Mr. Derman as a family emergency has
called him to resign his position. We will be offering
a contract to a new teacher this week and should
have this position filled soon.

Please bear with us as we adjust to all the
changes that are taking place on our campus. Our
number one priority in all of this is to serve our
students in the best way possible. We are excited
about what is to come and we look forward to our
continued partnership with the families of Franklin
School.

Please feel free to contact us should you
have any questions.

Best regards,

Dr. Cindy Franklin - Founder

2023-24 Student Council

Tripp T. - President
Anthony B. - Vice President

- SecretaryMarissa Wilson
Sawyer H. - Treasurer

Eddie C. - 8th grade Representative
Noah R. - 8th grade Representative
Pandora A. - 7th grade Representative
Espe G.- 6th grade Representative
Marlee R.- 5th grade Representative
Mayleigh W. - 5th grade Representative
Kaetlyn P. - 4th grade Representative
Kaytah R. - 4th grade Representative

Looking forward to an exciting year. Thank you
to all the candidates who ran for Student
Council. Every one did a great job on their
speeches. We will start this coming week to
plan and prepare for a great year making our
school a better community.

Ms. Post
Student Council Advisor

A Leader is one who
knows the way,
goes the way,

and shows the way!

mailto:marissawilson@fppspv.net

